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No Scents is Good Sense.  Be considerate of others.  

 

 

The First Remembrance Day Poppy  

 The adoption of the poppy as a symbol of remembrance has 

international origins.  The first person to use it this way was Moina Michael, 

a member of the staff of the American Overseas YMCA in the last year of 

the war.  Moina read McCrae's poem and was so moved that she composed 

one of her own in response.  She recalled later: "In a high moment of 

white resolve, I pledged to keep the faith and always to wear a red 

poppy of Flanders Fields as a sign of remembrance and the emblem of 

'keeping the faith with all who died.'"  

 Consequently, she led a successful campaign to have the American 

Legion recognize the poppy as the official symbol of remembrance in April 

1920.  At the same time, Madame Anne Guerin, of France, inspired both by 

McCrae's poem and by Moina Michael's example, also became a vigorous 

advocate of the poppy as the symbol of remembrance for war dead.  

 In 1921, Guerin travelled to Britain and Canada on behalf of the poppy 

and convinced both, the recently formed British Legion and the Canadian 

Great War Veterans Association (a predecessor of the Canadian Legion), to 

adopt the poppy as their symbol of remembrance as well. The first 'Poppy 

Day' in both countries occurred on 11 November 1921.  

The missing Diocesan ACW 

Banner has been found !
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The next Diocesan ACW Executive meeting is Monday, February 15, 2016  

(Storm date:  Tuesday, February 16, 2016)  

9:30 am, coffee/tea, muffins; 10 am, meeting begins  

Christ Church (Parish) Church, Fredericton.  

Presidentõs Message. . .  

     These past two months have passed very quickly.  During this time, I 

have travelled to every province in Canada.  In between travelling, I have 

been busy attending Deanery meetings and the Diocesan Council meetings.  

I am now happy to say that I have attended all the Deaneries in my 2 -year 

term as Diocesan President.  This week, I will be attending a meeting of 

the board members of Farraline Place.  We will be looking at five -year plan 

sustainability for Farraline Place.   

 On the first of October, I flew to Newfoundland to attend the National ACW Conference 

just outside of St. John's.  It was a wonderful 4 days filled with lots of wonderful friendships 

being formed.  I am so looking forward to sharing this Conference with you at our Annual 

Meeting in May.  I have many beautiful pictures I would also like to share with you.  

 The most exciting news coming out of the conference is that in June 2017, a "Gathering of 

all Anglican Women" will be held just outside of Toronto in Ancaster.  Please start saving your 

change and join us for what looks to be a very fun conference.  Other than the location, 

everything is still in the planning stages but a trip to Niagara Falls is being looked at as a 

possible day excursion.  

 In the next few weeks, I will be meeting with the Lancaster -Saint John Deanery to plan 

next year's Annual Meeting, so watch for the details in the upcoming editions of Launching Out . 

  God Bless, 

  Rosemarie 
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A Reminder from Your Diocesan President  

 Annual Reports for the ACW Annual Diocesan Meeting are due for the Report Book 

February 15, 2016 .  This includes the elected Executive, Deanery Presidents, and any 

appointed officers.  It takes a great deal of time to type and compile information for 

these booklets.  Please forward your report to Rosemarie ñ hayesr at nb.sympatico.ca.   

Deadline for your Annual Reports -  February 15, 2016  

Event Up -dates : 

Submitted by Fredericton-York Deanery Roving Reporter, Betty Adams 

Farraline Place Gala  

 Great News!  The Gala raised $6,000 dollars after expenses were taken out, and close to $1,000 on 
the sale tables.  Special thanks to all those who supported Farraline Place with donations to the Auction 
and to the many sale tables, those who bought items, those who attended the Dinner . . . and all the 
volunteers who put in many hours to make this event a huge success!  Great job!! 
 

Diocesan ACW Annual Meeting  

 We all had enjoyed Revôd Wandlyn Snelgrove leading us in the services at our two-day Diocesan 
ACW Annual Meeting last May at Christ Church Parish Church in Fredericton, only 2 days after her 1st 
Sunday Service as the newly appointed Priest in the Parish.  At that time, we also enjoyed the sermons 
by our new Bishop and the new Dean of the Cathedral on the Tuesday and Wednesday respectively.  
They also attended our evening banquet along with their wives and Revôd Wandlyn.  The Troubadours, 
with pianist Florence Joy Clement, gave us arousing renditions of Old Time favourites after a delicious 
supper catered by Lorna Williams and her staff.  Alice Boyd played for us for the two days. 

 Thanks to the people of the Parish Church for all their help and to St. Margaret's and the Deanery 
Branches of Fredericton for the sweets, sandwiches, muffins, milk, and butter.  Thanks to anyone who 
spoke or worked in any capacity to make the two days such a successful and enjoyable time. Well done, 
good and faithful servants! 
 

Quiet Day  

 After refreshments and greetings, we gathered in the Chapel at Camp Medley.  It brings back lots of 
memories for me as a Junior Auxiliary camper and later as a Junior Auxiliary Councillor.  Revôd Wandlyn 
Snelgrove was our Celebrant for the Communion Service and guest preacher with a sermon on prayer.   
Revôd Wandlyn has such a lovely presence as she conducts the service, her sermon, and leading us in 
the singing of the hymns. 

 We enjoyed a lovely cold pot-lunch and then had special speaker Revôd Eileen Irish continue with 
the theme on "Prayer."  She spoke in a quiet, soft voice.  In our circle of chairs, we had to think of 
entering a new season in our church lives and a new relationship with God.  We had to "see how God is 
speaking to you, see new things happening in your parish and church lives."  Today, let us renew where 
we are and our relationship with God and Jesus.  What will he do?  Think of God as the potter, and we 
the clay.  "What do we have to go on to launch out into the deep?"  Think about the refugees from 
Syria...What could we ACWs do?  "Take it to the Lord and pray and talk about it.  Pray for all ACW 
groups to see the glass half-full and see what our ancestors did when they were asked." 
 

Women's Inter -Church Council  of Canada  

 At WICC, we found out the address for Florence Joy and sent her a card with us all giving her a 
short message and, of course, we ALL think of the times she played for all the different groups when 
needed.  Here is her address: 1019-17A Street South, Lethbridge, Alberta   T1K 1Z5 



page 4 November 2015  Diocese of Fredericton ACW E -Newsletter ñóLaunching Outó 

 The Annual Fredericton -York Deanery Meeting took place in the Parish of Oromocto and 

Maugerville.  It was held at St. John's Church, Oromocto, NB, on October 14, 2015.  The church 

ladies welcomed us in their hall with refreshments and registration tags.   We could take a 

Styrofoam cup home which had whole dried peas planted in another cup inside of it so we could 

have growing pea shoots all year round to add to a sandwich, salad, stir -fry or any way you like.  

The theme was "All things bright and beautiful".  

 In church, we were welcomed by the President Donna Mulholland who also helped at the Altar 

with the Rector, Archdeacon Walter Williams.  Archdeacon Pat Drummond gave the sermon, and 

Glenna Geer was our organist for the occasion.  

 Later at the meeting, Nancy Robinson from St. Margaret's Church spoke about her new book 

being published. Carol gave a special welcome from the Parish of St. John's, and Marie from the 

Parish of Minto /Chipman gave the reply inviting us to their area next year for the Annual Meeting.  

Rosemarie, our Diocesan President, gave a short talk on going to St. John's, NFLD, for the National 

ACW Annual.  All were invited to Toronto for a national gathering of Anglican Church Women in 

June 2017 with maybe a side trip to Niagara Falls.  She spoke about Canon Caleb and his wife from 

Uganda never being on a plane before coming to Canada.  

 Women of the branches are to pray for the upper half of the Diocese of Saskatchewan in 

your meeting prayers.  

 We enjoyed Judy O'Donnell speak about the King's Daughters originally running the home for 

unwed mothers and their children.  Then in our time, 1987, it became a home for the aged.  Judy 

started in 2002 when Beverly Ward was Diocesan ACW President.   

 There are 18 rooms in the home, and one is empty at the moment.  A hairdressing room looks 

out over the river.  The home has natural gas, and they clean the rooms and do laundry.  A lot of 

the residents came to the home for fear of falling and being alone.  Now Judy says they notice the 

residents eat better and are more contented.  They have communion once a week at 11 am with the 

Dean of the Cathedral.  On the 19 th , they were to vote in the morning and have their flu shots in 

the afternoon right there.  

 There were 26 members from the groups that attended from the Deanery ACWs.  In a motion 

about the offering by Bonny Anderson/ St. Michael's, Minto, $88 went to Camp Medley for chairs 

and $100 to Farraline Place, seconded by Joan Keswick/St. Mary's, Fredericton.  

 We were pleased to have a new ACW group from St. Margaret's, Fredericton, and the group 

from Prince William, All Saints Anglican, join us once again! In the afternoon, we had a special 

speaker, Cleo Cyr, do a presentation on Godly Play.  Then for entertainment, we had Joyce 

Mersereau, Carol Mercer, and Judy Sorrie play and sing "You are my Sunshine, The Land of NB,ó 

and òSomebody's Knocking At Your  Door." 

 We wrapped up with the Courtesy Committee, prayers from Donna, and then, lovely 

refreshments.  

 Respectfully submitted,  

 Betty Adams  
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~ ACW P INS  ~ 
 

 Have you got the new ACW pin yet?  To order a pin ($4) 

contact Glenna Geer ñ neon2000 at nb.sympatico.ca  

Up- coming Events in the Deanery of Fredericton - York : 
 

Thursday, November 5 , at 12 noon, St. Mary's Luncheon and Bridge Party. Tables still available! 

Call Jean Monteith 457 -1584, or Shirley Hovey 474 -0022.  For a table: $40.  

Saturday, November 7 , from 11 am-1 pm, St. Peter's ACW Annual Christmas Bazaar and 

Chicken Casserole Luncheon at St. Peter's Church Hall, 2385 Woodstock Road, Fredericton.  

$10 for the luncheon, tickets available at the door.  Sale tables: Craft, knitting and sewing, 

white elephant, and baking including pickles, jams, jellies, and fudge.  

Saturday, November 7 , the Anglican Parish of Stanley, 71 Main Street, Stanley, their Annual 

supper, food, and craft sale in the church hall.  At the same time, in the church, visit the 

creche display with 165 nativity scenes from 3 -6 pm, bazaar 3 -5 pm, and supper served 

from 4 -6 pm - Baked Chicken and all the fixings, and a variety of cheesecakes for dessert.  

Adults: $10; proceeds to support the Parish.  

Saturday, November 14 , 11 am to 1 pm, St. Margaret's ACW, Fredericton, 775 Forest Hill 

Road, is having a Christmas Chicken Casserole Luncheon and Bazaar on with Bake, Craft, and 

White Elephant sale tables.  Cost of the luncheon: $10.  

Saturday, November 21  from time: 4 -6 pm, St. Augustine's, Chipman, is having a Traditional 

Turkey Supper with all the fixings and pie for dessert at the Chipman Fish and Game Hall on 

Hillcrest Avenue, Chipman. Cost: $10, ages 6 -12 - $5.  

Saturday, November 28 , 11 am-1 pm, St. Michael's Christmas Bazaar with a Luncheon of Turkey 

Pot Pie and Christmas Pudding at St. Michael's Church Hall, Minto.  Bazaar tables: Silent 

Auction, Cooking, and Crafts.  Cost $10.  

Saturday, November 28 , 11 am-1 pm, St. Mary's ACW Annual Chicken Pattie Tea and 

Strawberry Shortcake and Bazaar with sale tables including knitting and sewing, white 

elephant, baking, craft, and silent auction.  Cost of luncheon $7; St. Mary's York Church 

Hall, 780 McAvoy Street, Fredericton North.  

Sunday, December 13, at the 10:30 am Service, they will have a Christmas Cantata at St. 

Margaret's Church.  
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Taking Prayer Shawl Ministry to a New Level  

 Prayer Shawl Ministry, in 2012, was a new initiative on the list of objectives for the Parish 

of Stanley ACW.   We have found that by physically listing our objectives, we are kept more 

committed to them.  

 Shawls are distributed to individuals, regardless of religion affiliation.  They are given 

with love to lend support to the recipient in times of joy such as a new baby, or when comfort 

and assurance is needed during illness, loneliness, or sorrow.   

 In the past year, 15 shawls were delivered.  Each had been blessed at the altar and had a 

prayer card attached.  Our shawls have been distributed locally, provincially, and nationally.  

Since the beginning of our  initiative, we have delivered more than 100 Prayer Shawls.  

 We are committed to supplying shawls for all the residents of our Nursing Home and  

Special Care Home. 

 Making the shawls has become a way to connect with shut -ins.  Some personally have 

embraced the project, by knitting themselves.  In this way, they stay involved with the church 

and are giving back.  

 When it became clear that Prayer Shawl Ministry involved a very social element, it was 

decided to meet each week at the Nursing Home and invite anyone that chose to bring their 

own project.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 This has become very popular with the Nursing Home residents and many come just to 

socialize.  Members of the public plan their nursing home visits so they can be part of this 

group. 

 We are having a fun time while doing God's work, reaching out to others and sharing  the 

Love of God. 

  Betty MacGillivray, Parish of Stanley ACW  
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Book of Remembrance  

and Roll of Honour  
 Please notify Inez Estabrooks and your 

Deanery representative (or President) with 

names of those who should be entered into 

the Book of Remembrance OR for  a 

certificate for the Roll of Honour.  

Inez Estabrooks  

E-mail: inezw at nb.sympatico.ca  

64 Fairfield Road, Sackville, NB E4L 2X8  

 The Deanery of Kingston and the Kennebecasis held their Annual Meeting at St. Paul's 

Church, Rothesay on Thursday, September 17, 2015.  The Officiant was the Ven. David 

Barrett, Archdeacon.  The Sermon was delivered by the Revõd Canon Albert Snelgrove, Rector 

of St. Paul's.  

 Vanessa McMullin gave an interesting and informative talk on "Roots of Empathy," a 

program that is offered at various schools in New Brunswick.  The offering was divided 

between Bishop McAllister College and Roots of Empathy.  

 The Executive for 2015 -2016 - President - Diane Todd, Vice -President - Rosemarie 

Kingston, Secretary -Treasurer - Ruth Lackie, Memorial Book Secretary - Olga Grant.  

  Diane Todd, Deanery President  

 No News from these three Deaneries.  

 

In the happy moments  

Praise God; 

In the difficult moments  

Seek God; 

In the quiet moments  

Trust God.  
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Shediac ACW Deanery Meeting  

 We had a very successful meeting.  A BCP Service of Holy Communion was greatly 

appreciated, and the clergy contingent acted as choir for us which was a lovely surprise.  

 The theme of our conference was 'Love" and, to that end, Revõd Ingalls of St. Paul's 

Church suggested hymns which suited this theme very well: The Love of Christ Constraineth, 

The Lord's My Shepherd,  Love Divine, All Loves Excelling, Come Down, Oh Love Divine, and O 

Love, How Deep!  How Broad!  How High!   The sermon was very well appreciated and was 

delivered by Deacon Norm Dupuis.  

 Our Guest Speakers were Ruth Buckinger and Judith Colwell from the Stephen Lewis 

Foundation speaking about the Grandmothers to Grandmothers program which sends funds 

directly to programs which are related to supporting Grandmothers in Africa who are raising 

their grandchildren at the same time as they are grieving the loss of their own children to 

AIDS.  They explained the five areas of work for the Foundation and showed us a film on 

three of the programs that are supported with Africa Grandmothers telling their stories.  

They said there were Granny and Others groups in Atlantic Canada: 3 groups in NB, 20 in NS, 

2 in PEI, and 2 in NFLD.  

 As well, there was  a display of information which we could take away with us.  At our 

business meeting, the offering was voted to be donated to the Foundation and Jan Metzler 

sent the cheque directly.  We did give Ruth and Judith an honorarium, but they sent me a note 

yesterday that they in turn donated it to the Stephen Lewis Foundation,  so we were, 

together, able to donate $600 for their work for their African Sisters.  When Linda Fury 

presented the honourariam to the speakers, she made the comment that their work very 

definitely demonstrated our theme of Love.  As well as our guest speakers, we had Christina 

Parker -Snyder from the Catholic Bookstore in Saint John who provided a great array of items 

for us (info at catholicbookstore.ca).  

 Our business meeting went very well too with Inez Estabrooks, the chair of the planning 

committee, making opening remarks that set the tone for a very good meeting.  

As well, Marion Carter, also on the committee, made sure that information was announced, if I 

forgot anything!  The luncheon was lovely with casseroles, a crisp, Romaine salad, and I for one, 

especially like the apple pie and ice cream!!  

 Table favours were 125 ml jars of preserves, jams, and jellies - so pretty and festive for 

the Fall ð 'another way to 'spread' the love.  J 

 Thanks to everyone for coming and everyone for helping and everyone for taking home the 

messages about Christ's love which we learned about in many ways all day.  

  Patricia Glencross, ACW  Deanery President  
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 The Annual Meeting of the Woodstock Deanery ACW was held at Trinity Anglican Church, 

in Perth -Andover, on September 8, 2015.  Registration began at 9 am, after which members 

and guests gathered in the church hall to enjoy "coffee hour" and a lovely variety of muffins, 

cheese, and fruit kabobs.  There were 31 members registered at this year's event.  The 

Catholic Book Store, operated by Christina Parker Snyder, was on site, and everyone enjoyed 

browsing through the wide selection of items available for sale.  

 At 10 am, everyone proceeded to the Church, where a warm welcome was given by Deanery 

President Clara Pirie, followed by a Service of Holy Communion, led by the Revõd Jasmine 

Chandra.  The Revõd Deacon Fran Bedell gave the reflection.  She talked about "strong women 

of the Bible" and of the influence they had in our faith.  During the service, Clara Pirie did a 

Remembrance of deceased ACW members.  

 A beautiful lunch of sandwiches and sweets, brought in by members of the different 

Branches of the Deanery, was held at noon in the church hall.  Bouquets of garden flowers 

arranged by the ladies of the Church adorned the buffet table and added to the enjoyment of 

the meal.  

 The guest speaker, this year, was the Revõd Jasmine Chandra.  She spoke about the 

"special ministry" she and her husband, the Revõd Terrance Chandra are leading in Saint John.  

They have formed a partnership with "Stone Church" and have found unique ways of bringing 

the love of God into the lives of less fortunate people in the community.  

 The regular Business Meeting was conducted by President Clara Pirie and a new slate of 

officers were elected and installed.  President ð Connie Haddad,  Vice-President ð Lois Bramley, 

and Secretary ð Wilma Inman.  The meeting closed with prayer and members are already 

looking forward to next year's Annual to be held on September 13th at St. Luke's Church in 

Woodstock.  

 Connie Haddad, Woodstock Deanery President  

     Our  sincere condolences go out to the family of the late Beverly Ward, who died on 

Sunday, October 25.  Bev was very active in our ACW, serving as President from 1996 -1999.  

During this time, the ACW ministry of Farraline Place was strengthened, Quiet Day was 

changed from for the Executive only to a one -day Quiet Day for all members, the rotation of 

the Diocesan ACW Annual Meetings around the Diocese began, and a booklet of Prayer 

Services for ACW Members was prepared, printed, and distributed widely.  
Rest eternal grant to her, O Lord, 

and let light perpetual shine upon her.  Amen. 


